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Administrative Offices – 240 Denton Place, Roosevelt, NY 11575 • Tel: (516) 345-7000 • Fax: (516) 345-7326 

June 7, 2023 
 
Dear Roosevelt Community 
 
We have received several inquiries regarding whether we would be closing schools tomorrow, Thursday, June 8, 
due to the current air quality we are experiencing.  
 
Roosevelt, similar to most school districts on Long Island, will be open on a regular schedule tomorrow. However, 
based on guidance from both the New York State Education and Health Departments, and to safeguard our 
students' and staff's health and well-being, all outdoor activities will be canceled for tomorrow. 
 
All school building windows will be kept closed, and our univents will be operational to maintain clean air 
continuously circulating throughout the day. We will also have masks available for any student or staff member 
who requests one. 
 
We will continue to monitor this situation and remain in contact with local and state health officials. Based on 
the information we receive from these health experts, a decision will be made regarding any resumption of 
outdoor activities on Friday, June 9. Once that determination is made, we will notify the community. 
 
The health and safety of our students, faculty, and staff is our District's highest priority. Thank you for your 
support and understanding. If you do have any questions, please call your child's building Principal. 
 
 
Regards, 
Dr. Deborah L. Wortham  
Superintendent 
 


